Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 
held on Monday 18th May 2015 at 8:00 in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), P Fewell (Vice Chair) 
R Deacon, B Fox, G Harris. 

In Attendance:
Ms H Cherry (Clerk) 4 members of the public.
ANNUAL MEETING

215/15
To Elect a Chairman

It was proposed that Stephen Harrod (SH) take on the Chairmanship of the Parish Council for a further year and this was agreed upon unanimously. A Declaration of Acceptance of Office to the post of Chairman was signed.

216/15
To Elect a Vice-Chairman
It was proposed that Peter Fewell (PF) take on the role of Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council for a further year and this was agreed upon unanimously. A Declaration of Acceptance of Office to the post of Vice-Chairman was signed.

217/15
Review of existing Committees
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE these nominees as the Parish Council representatives for the forthcoming year.

The Sheppard Trust – Ann Price, Pat Cox

The Hard Surface Play Area Committee – Susan Read, Jon Devitt

Great Milton Recreation Ground Management Committee - Michael Robinson, Michelle Block

Neighbourhood Watch – Lesley Bush, Liz Sands

The Kent & Couling Charity – Rita Booker, Cynthia D’Anger

The Old Field Charity – Hazel Hand, Niki Patrick

AGENDA

218/15
Apologies for Absence

D Colley (work)
219/15

Variations of order of business
None

220/15
Declarations of member’s interest

Cllr Gwen Harris declared a declaration of interest on item 223/15 – Planning Application P15/S1229/HH

221/15
Matters to Report

The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.

222/15
Correspondence and Public Discussion

No items of correspondence or questions were received from the public.
223/15
Planning Applications 
A
GMPC recommended APPROVAL of the following application received from SODC:

P15/S1229/HH (Householder) 12 Fullers Field, Great Milton

Proposal: Extension over the existing garage to form a new bedroom 
B

There were no planning decisions or outstanding planning matters received from SODC to review.
224/15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th April 2015 as a true and accurate record.


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on 14th April 2014 as a true and accurate record.

225/15
Financial Resolutions

A
To authorise cheques for payment:

Helen Cherry. Salary, Tax and Expenses. 

Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production for April and May. £640.40

Recreation Ground Insurance from 01/05/15 to 30/04/16. £886.04
Thames Water (allotment) from 18/09/14 to 17/03/15. £1.29
Countrywide Grounds Maintenance (Verges 22/04/15) £228.00
Countrywide Grounds Maintenance (Recreation Ground 17/04/15) £90.00
226/15
Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update)
Pitts Lane

It was RESOLVED to ask Colin Putt (village maintenance) to repair Pitts Lane on his original quote of £600. This would entail digging-out pot holes to where the ground is solid and reinstate with type one machine whack down.

Radar Station (between Great Milton and Milton Common)
The Clerk was asked to find out who owns the land of which the radar station is situated on and notify them of fly-tipping.


Lease of Land near Great Milton School
The Clerk is currently in discussions with the Estates Surveyor from OCC with regard to the renewal of lease of land adjoining Great Milton Primary School. It was agreed to retain the lease lengths at 7 years and try to engineer it so that they were co-terminus.


227/15
Consideration of Co-opting a new Councillor
It was RESOLVED to co-opt Peter Allen as Councillor for Great Milton Parish Council. A Declaration of Acceptance of Office to the post of Councillor was signed.

228/15
Solar Farm opportunity for New Year

The representative for the Solar Farm was unable to attend the meeting, therefore this item will be rescheduled to another date.
229/15
Play Area Project Funding

It was RESOLVED to provide funding towards the Play Area Project. 
The amount of funding to be given will be discussed and agreed at the next meeting on 15th June 2015.
The meeting closed at 8:59pm
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 15th June starting at 7:30pm in the Pavilion.
Signed: 


